
 
COMMISSIONERS: 
JULIE I. BROWN, CHAIRMAN 
ART GRAHAM 
RONALD A. BRISÉ 
DONALD J. POLMANN 
GARY F. CLARK 
 

STATE OF FLORIDA 

 

 
 

OFFICE OF THE GENERAL COUNSEL 
KEITH C. HETRICK 
GENERAL COUNSEL 

(850) 413-6199 

Public Service Commission 
December 14, 2017 

 
 
Kevin I.C. Donaldson STAFF’S SECOND DATA REQUEST 
Senior Attorney via email 
Florida Power & Light Company 
700 Universe Blvd 
Juno Beach, Fla. 33408-0420 
Kevin.Donaldson@fpl.com   

Re: Docket No. 20170231-EI - Petition for approval to transfer Martin- Riviera Lateral 
Pipeline to Florida Southeast Connection and implement associated rate adjustments, by 
Florida Power & Light Company. 

Dear Mr. Donaldson: 

 By this letter, the Commission staff requests that Florida Power & Light Company (FPL) 
provide responses to the following data requests. 
 
1. Please refer to Florida Power & Light Company’s (FPL or Company) Petition for 

Approval to Transfer the Martin-Riviera Lateral Pipeline to Florida Southeast Connection 
and Implement Associated Rate Adjustments, Exhibit 1, Attachment REB-1, Page 1 of 1. 
Please explain how FPL calculated the assumed depreciation expense (reduction) portion 
of the Annualized Summary of CPVRR Analysis for Martin-Riviera Gas Lateral Transfer. 
Please also provide the calculations showing all steps. 
 

For the purpose of this question, please refer to Paragraph 10 (page 3) of the Declaration of 
Renae B. Deaton, as filed in this docket. 

 
2. Pending the Commission’s approval, please describe how FPL will notify its customers 

of the billing changes that are projected to occur. Include in your response a timeline for 
such notifications, and sample documents, if such documents are available at the time 
FPL’s response is prepared. 
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 Please file all responses electronically no later than Tuesday, December 26, 2017 from 
the Commission’s website at www.floridapsc.com, by selecting the Clerk’s Office tab and 
Electronic Filing Web Form. Please feel free to call me at (850) 413-6218 if you have any 
questions. 
 
      Sincerely, 
 
      /s/ Suzanne Brownless 
 
      Suzanne Brownless 
      Special Counsel 
 
SBr/as 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
cc: Office of Commission Clerk 
 Ken Hoffman, Florida Power & Light Company (ken.hoffman@fpl.com) 
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